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January 12, 2009

Denise Rager
NAESB

1301 Fannin

Suite 2350

Houston, TX 77002

Dear Ms. Rager:


Thank you for the opportunity to share our comments on NAESB’s proposed “business practices standard to support DR and DSM –EE programs.”  The standards represent an important step in providing guidance on key high-level issues associated with operating and evaluating demand response programs. 


For demand response program operations staff and management, and for helping program managers understand the key information and events on which evaluation experts will need to focus, the document is valuable.  The standards demonstrate strengths in:

· identifying communications and  timing issues associated with program operations and event occurrences  

· defining key terms and performance standards

· explaining how and why energy savings occur and how these  savings may or may not result in reduced energy consumption, but can provide time-specific demand savings and,  

· emphasizing the importance of data collection and data reliability.


The standards can play a role as a program operations support manual identifying the key events that must be transparent, documented, and supported with data in order for effective program evaluation to occur.  It is important to note that the proposed standards do not provide detailed evaluation protocols that specify how the evaluation should identify and quantify energy impacts.  For example, the standards offer limited insights to  approaches for  evaluating the impacts of a demand response event such  as normalizing demand response for pre and post equivalency or alternative causes and conditions attribution.  Incorporating more guidance about program evaluation should be considered for additional study by NAESB.


The standards provide an important step forward  for the evaluation community because  most of the demand response evaluations have been hampered by a lack of facility operations information, notification information and response reaction data that can be used to support a rigorous evaluation. 






Sincerely,







Michael Townsley







Chief







Office of Energy Efficiency and the Environment
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